Annabel C. Perry Pre-Kindergarten through 8th Grade

"A Culture of Caring"

School Advisory Council Minutes

School Advisory Forum

Tuesday, January  30,  2018

5:00 p.m.  --Media Center

Agenda

Welcome/ Call to Order-Ms. Foster, SAC Chair
· Ms. Foster, our co-chair for the School Advisory Council (SAC),  called to order our fourth School Advisory Council meeting for the 2017-2018 school year.  The meeting began at 5:15 p.m. in the media center at Annabel C. Perry.  Everyone in attendance silently read and reviewed the minutes from November 7,  2017.  Ms. Foster took the motion from the floor to approve the minutes.   The minutes were approved.
· Workforce Liaison-Henry D. Perry Adult Center-Ms. Patricia Bolinger 

· Ms.  Patricia Bolinger, Assistant Principal. at Henry D. Perry Adult 
Center, was introduced to the parents and members of SAC.
· Ms. Bolinger shared some vital information about the educational center that would benefit anyone who wants to enroll in the center.  The center offers an array of programs that would benefit any adult willing to advance in such programs as

· History

· English

· Basic Education

· Childcare

· GED

· Citizenship

· Adult programs

· ESOL

· ABE

· and many more...
· The hours are Monday - Friday from 8:30 - 3:30 and evening hours from 5:00 p.m. - 9:30 p.m.
· The goal for attending the program is to receive higher paying employment, boost confidence, and meet individual goals.

· More information about the programs can be obtained by visiting the school.

· International Baccalaureate (IB) Updates Middle Year Program Reviewed-Ms. Foster
· Ms. Foster stated that the Middle Year Program for our school will begin soon.  Keep  looking of the many activities that will happen soon for our middle year students with IB.
· School Choice-Ms. Foster
· February 7, 2018 is the last day for school choice.  Students Out of Boundary have to apply.
· Mid -Year Reflection School Improvement Plan-Dr. Leydig, Assistant Principal
· Dr. Leydig, Assistant Principal, shared some important information using data in reference to where we are now!
· She mentioned that the Broward School Assessment (BSA) will be administered to grades 3 -8  beginning in January.  Reading, mathematics, writing, and science will be administered to various grades.  The BSA mirrors the Florida Standards Assessment, (FSA) which will be administered in March, April, and May.  We will use the data from the BSA to intensify and modify instructional strategies that will affect student achievement and improve learning for our students.  
· We are making traces of growth among the multiple grade levels, however, we are focusing on standard-based instruction that will affect student achievement.
· We will know what gains we have made after the students take the FSA.  
· We will share the results of the BSA during the interims and provide information to parents and students that will assist them in making gains and achieving success. 
· We are concerned about the tardiness here at Perry.  One barrier that we would like to see a reduction in is tardiness and an increase in instructional time.   We have incorporated a school wide mandatory recess in the morning which has reduced tardiness and increased instructional time for those who are tardy so early in the morning. 
· We continue to register an influx of Haitians to our area schools.  We are proud to host these students and hope that we are able to meet their needs.
· The Title I budget has not been received yet.  We are using many alternatives to try to obtain this budget.  
· As we continue to aid in increasing student achievement, data-driven instruction, continual progress monitoring, and meeting our goal, we will continue towards reducing the gaps based on mid-year exams with such techniques as progress monitoring,  interventions, scheduling, class structures, data driven resources, efficient use of time and standard-based activities.  We hope that these strategies will provide accessibility to rigorous instructional resources  We hope to see a reduction of barriers and begin to implement and restructure the instructional block to better facilitate a balanced literacy approach.
· Principal's Update-Mr. Correll, Principal
· Dr. Leydig, acting on behalf of Mr. Correll,  shared some updates that are important to the school.
· She discussed that "Crunch Time!" is well on the way.  Ms. Foster supports second grade with their data analysis and support groups.  Ms. Laborde and our pool substitute will assist third and fourth graders with challenges and success on the Florida Standards Assessments (FSA).
· Walk to Read is one of the strongest standard on the FSA.  We are aiming for a grade of 50% or higher.  One strategy that is being implemented is a new class of students between 1:30 - 2:00 daily.  Decisions were made to continue using strategies that are being implemented with fidelity.   Based on the mid-year progress monitoring tools, (I-ready, Diagnostics and BSA),  students will use  rigorous instructional resources to meet the end-of-year academic goal in small classroom settings.  
· Second graders will continue to work on changing cultures.  
· We wish to thank the 300 plus parents, teachers, and guest for their attendance at the Holiday Show.  





Upcoming Events

	Thursday, February 1, 2018
	Report Card Day

	Friday, February 2, 2018
	Take Your Sons and Daughters to Work Day

	Tuesday, February 13, 2018
	Interim Reports are Distributed

	Monday, February 19, 2018
	No School--President's Day

	Thursday, February 22, 2018
	Early Release Day-Black History Show 6:45 p.m.

	Tuesday, March 6, 2018
	FSA Writes Grades 4-8

	Flag Football Schedule
	See Attached

	Tuesday, February 27, 2018
	Next Meeting Date -  5:00 p.m.
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